#### What's New?

- Annual Meeting
- The Call
- Plus Kentucky
- · Helpful Residents
- Money Matters
- The Year in Review
- Shine a Light

## The Call Meet Carol

I heard God's call to mission work through a former pastor and husband of our new Mississippi State Representative, Bob Sharman (Mary Beth's husband).

That was over 20 years ago, and I have been connected in some way with missions ever since. How wonderful to still be able to answer that call in this special work of Mission Haven which provides sanctuary and shelter to God's servants.

— Carol Copeland



Many thanks to Dorothy, Lala, and Sandratana!

# Helpful Residents

#### Cleanup

Tropical Storm Zeta, the remnants of a hurricane, blew through the Decatur area on October 29.

Three residents graciously began the cleanup efforts by sweeping and raking two inches of leaves and small limbs which came down with the strong winds. Mission Haven was blessed that no trees came down on our property this time!

November 2020

#### 2020 Volume IV, Issue 1

# HAVEN HAPPENINGS

Housing ~ Hospitality ~ Clothing ~ Prayer

Mission Haven Newsletter When God's People Are In Need, Be Ready To

Help Them. Always Be Eager To Practice Hospitality. - ROMANS 12:13





#### **Annual Meeting Elected Officers**

At our annual meeting in October, the Board of Trustees elected <u>Martha Ann Hogrefe</u> as our new Vice-President, <u>Julian Wade</u> as our continuing Treasurer, and <u>Alice Day</u> as our continuing Executive Director.

Our previous Vice-President, <u>Carol Copeland</u>, is our new President, and our previous President, Mozella White, is now our Past-President.

Please pray for them and the entire Board as they continue to serve Mission Haven.



Left to Right: Martha Ann Carol Mozella







### Plus Kentucky Welcome

Synod of South Atlantic: Florida, Georgia, South Carolina Synod of Living Waters: Alabama, Kentucky, Mississippi, Tennessee

When Mission Haven was formed, there were two Presbyterian churches in the U.S. ("northern" and "southern" streams). Kentucky was part of the "northern" stream and was therefore not part of the original Mission Haven charter.

In October 2020, the board elected to incorporate Kentucky into the Mission Haven family. Now all of the presbyteries in the Synod of Living Waters are part our ministry. We welcome the Presbyterian Women in Mid-Kentucky, Transylvania, and Western Kentucky presbyteries!



# 19.

## **Money Matters**

#### Appeal

Even though many PW circles cannot meet in person, you can still send a check or donate online. Thank you!



Select "Mission Haven Incorporated"

#### The Year in Review PowerPoint

Wondering what to do for your next virtual PW meeting? Why not share a 5 minute slide presentation that shows what's happened at Mission Haven over the past 12 months? Contact your state representative for a link to this resource:

AL - Eddgra Fallin: slimfall@aol.com

FL - Norma Meier: nmmtlh@gmail.com

GA - Elaine Wiegert: <a href="mailto:emwiegert@gmail.com">emwiegert@gmail.com</a>

KY - Nancy Tankersley: nptank@bellsouth.net

MS - Mary Beth Sharman: <a href="mailto:mbsharman@gmail.com">mbsharman@gmail.com</a>

SC - Linda Jackson: <u>bryajackson1@gmail.com</u>

TN – Bonnie Blair: <u>bonnieleeblair@gmail.com</u>

#### Shine a Light

Arise, shine, for your light has come! - Isaiah 60:1 Click here for a poster and handouts to share.

Mission Haven is supported and operated by Presbyterian Women in the Synods of South Atlantic and Living Waters. We rely on YOUR contributions to maintain 3 houses and 6 apartments.

Visit us at www.missionhaven.net and "like" us on Facebook!